
  
  
                February 10, 2021 
 
 

PCRB CIRCULAR NO. 1761 
 
 

To All Members of the PCRB:  
 
 

Re:  APPROVAL OF F-CLASSIFICATION AND USL&HW RATING VALUES 
PCRB FILING NO. C-379 

EFFECTIVE APRIL 1, 2021 
 
 
The Pennsylvania Insurance Commissioner has approved by action dated February 8, 2021, 
revised US Longshore & Harbor Workers “F-Class” rates and related rating values effective on 
a new and renewal basis as of 12:01 a.m., April 1, 2021. 
 
PCRB Filing No. C-379 proposed an overall average change in collectible rates of +0.77%.  The 
approved rates and rating values are available in the “Rating Values” section of the PCRB’s 
website. 
 
Manual revisions reflecting approved rating values effective April 1, 2021 will be updated on our 
website (www.pcrb.com) at a later date. 
 
Please direct all questions to Brent Otto, Vice President of Actuarial Services and Chief Actuary, 
at Extension 4451 or botto@pcrb.com or to Kenneth Creighton, Director of Actuarial Services, 
at Extension 4924 or kcreighton@pcrb.com for any questions regarding this Circular. 
 
 
 
 William V. Taylor 
 President  
 
dn 
 
 
 

Remember to visit our web site at www.pcrb.com for more information about this and other 
topics. 
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